

# Taylor Avenue Resurfacing Open House January 9, 2025

#### **Purpose:**

The purpose of tonight's meeting is to gather information from the neighborhood to suggest design parameters for resurfacing Taylor Ave. Inter-Mountain will summarize the comments and report to the to the Town Council for final direction.

## **Town Representatives:**

Cindy Krieg, Deputy Town Clerk Jeffery M. Spanel PE, Town Engineer,

### Notes from Town September 18, 2024 Council meeting:

### **Design requests:**

- Do not straighten roadway repave in current location.
- Road section:
  - No curbs or sidewalks
  - O Asphalt no wider than existing narrower preferred for speed control.
  - o Prefer speed dips (not humps) for traffic calming.

### Parking:

- Trailhead 54 spaces proposed.
  - o Concern that it may be too much parking.
  - o Concern about Minturn North residents use for guest/overflow parking.
  - o Gravel parking on the east side of roadway should remain.

### **Drainage:**

• Concerns regarding specific drainage crossings – need to identify locations.

#### Other:

• Would like to see overhead electric buried as part of the project.

### **Driveway paving:**

- Several residents inquired about having driveways paved as a part of the project.
- Roadway beyond 569 Taylor is private and not part of Taylor Ave. Paving would be a private improvement.